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          March 2019
Alma Public School 
12 Simpson St E. Box 118, Alma ON  N0B 1A0
Principal – Mr. Andy Hill
Visit our Website:  https://www.ugdsb.ca/AlmaPS/
Principal’s Message

Welcome to another edition of the Alma News.  I would like to welcome Betty-Sue Driedger as our new office co-ordinator.  Betty-Sue has a wealth of knowledge and experience that she brings to the role and she is also very innovative.  I look forward to all of the things that Betty-Sue will bring to Alma!      I know I have said it before but make sure you get the Upper Grand District School Board App for iPhone and Android.  You can access the newsletter, calendar and transportation information right on your phone!  Another handy spot to visit is the school website (http://www.ugdsb.ca/AlmaPS/), along with this newsletter I often post announcements about various events and activities.  We are always striving to better our means of communication if you ever have suggestions for improvement I would love to hear them!  As we anticipate the warmer weather on its way but please remind your child to stay clear of waterways as the spring melt can make for dangerous conditions around rivers and streams.  March Break begins on the 11th I hope everyone enjoys a restful week with their families!

[image: image6.wmf]Have a safe and happy March!

Mr. Hill

Highlights of February

· Term 1 Report Cards
· Silver Birch Reading
· Blue Spruce Reading
· Character Trait Awareness:  Responsibility
· Displays of fantastic student work
Student Leadership Opportunities
· Lunch Room Helpers

· Milk Distribution

· Composting & Recycling

· Morning Announcements (Mr. Ladner’s class)

· Crossing Guards

· Bus Patrollers

· Office Helpers

· Kindergarten Helpers

· Healthy Snack Bin Distribution/Collection

· Character Ed Team




 Transportation Information
The Wellington-Dufferin Student Transportation Services have legal responsibilities to ensure policy and procedures are followed to help ensure that school transportation services are safe, reliable and equitable.

You may read more at:   www.stwdsts.ca or call Transportation at 519-824-4119.
Their website is updated daily, including listing certain parts of rural routes if they’re not able to service or may be running late due to weather conditions.  Please do not leave your child unsupervised at the end of the driveway and leave for work, assuming the bus will arrive on time during winter months.  If you do not have access to their site, you can call them directly at the number above.

Please note that if you have reason for changes to bus drop offs / pick ups, bus drivers or the school cannot give approval.  You must call the Transportation Consortium at the number above and REQUEST any changes, giving reasons.  Due to the enormous volume of students transported daily and the liability involved, Transportation has policies in place and cannot always grant permission for changes.  If policy allows for changes Transportation will inform the bus company and the driver of the bus with details.

School Safety Check

· When the buses do not run due to inclement weather and the school is still open, it is your decision as to whether you send your child(ren) to school.  If you drop your children off at the school in the morning, please remember that you must pick them up again at 3:30 p.m., dismissal time.  Also, if your children are walkers they will be considered absent if they do not arrive at school and we need to know their whereabouts for our safe arrival program. We appreciate when you call and let us know if they are staying home. 

· Also, thank you to all the parents who keep our bus lane open in the morning and afternoon.  If you need to park during bus times, you could park on the road or across the street on King.  Student safety is priority.

· At dismissal time, we encourage parents who come for their child(ren) to please wait at the front doors rather than coming into the building. Things are busy and congested at the end of the day with walkers leaving and bus students lining up in the foyer.  If you have an interview with a teacher or need to speak to a staff member, please do come in, however, if you are just picking up your child, they will meet you at the outside doors. 

THANKS FOR HELPING TO KEEP OUR SCHOOL SAFE FOR EVERYONE!




LOST & FOUND

We will place all items found in the ‘Lost & Found’ bin out on display a few days prior to March Break and will encourage students to take a look and pick up any item(s) belonging to them.  Parents of younger students are more than welcome to drop by to check out the wide assortment of clothing and other items.  Leftover clothing will go to a charity.
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Alma Minor Ball Registration Dates
The Alma Minor Ball Registration dates are as follows:



Saturday - March 9 - 9 – 11:00 a.m.



Saturday - March 23 - 9 – 11:00 a.m. 

All registration days will take place at the Alma Community Centre.  Please visit the website for additional information:  http://www.almasoftball.ca/index.html
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